Request to Extend NOI22-001

NARRATIVE

The WSDOT Noise Group is requesting an extension for the I-90 Homer Hadley Expansion Joint Project (NOI22-001). This project has been delayed because the Contractor had to refabricate the expansion joint which took an additional 4 months. Dates of work have been shifted, but all activities from the prior submission are the same.

Project Description

Starting September 8, 2022, and continuing for about three weeks, contractor crews working for the Washington State Department of Transportation will replace the expansion joints on the westbound I-90 eastern approach on the Homer Hadley Bridge. This work is part of regular maintenance needed every 25 years to help preserve and maintain the longevity of the roadway and bridge. Work will be contained to just the westbound lanes and is on the eastern portion of the bridge, in the city of Mercer Island. There will be two weekends where westbound I-90 and/or the West Mercer Way on-ramp to I-90 will close, and work will happen 24 hours a day.

Intermittent day and night work will take place on westbound I-90 beginning as soon as Thursday, September 8, 2022, to Monday, September 26, 2022. Crews will replace the expansion joints by saw cutting the concrete header to remove the existing joint and install a new one. Crews will be using jack hammers, cranes, cement mixers, paving equipment, generators, trucks, and sweepers to complete the work. Both weekend closures on westbound I-90 and the West Mercer Way on-ramp to I-90 will begin on a Friday as early as 10 a.m. through 5 a.m. the following Monday.


The following information has been requested in order for the request to be approved:

1. The extension request indicates that the timeline of the work could run from September 8 to September 26, 2022.  However, a firm target completion date of the project was not provided.  Please provide a proposed completion date for the project.  This will be the revised expiration date for NOI22-001. The firm target date will be 10/8/2022
The original application material indicated that the Noise Exception Request would cover 20 nonconsecutive nights.  The request for extension indicates that the proposed work will continue for about three weeks.  Are you still requesting that the Noise Exception Request cover 20 nights? We will be able to finish the project with 20 nights.
1. Please note that a notice of the project must be sent to property owners within 500 feet of the project site prior to the commencement of work.  This notice needs to be reviewed by city staff before it is mailed to the neighboring property owners.  To expedite this process, it is recommended that you submit a draft of the notice for city review with your next submittal for the Noise Exception Request. Due to a number of factors, including procurement issues, the project has been delayed and final construction dates have just been set. Are you able to expedite your review of our noise flyer so we can hand deliver them before nighttime work begins tomorrow night 9/14? Please let us know if you are able to accommodate this request.

